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Date: 12th October 2022             Our Ref: 073618   

                                                                

Dear Mr Anik 
 
SWISH LOUNGE, 31 MILL STREET, CREWE 
LICENSING ACT 2003 
 
I write to you in your capacity as the Premises Licence Holder of the above premises 
regarding a visit conducted on Friday 30th September 2022 with Ms Turner from Commercial 
Services at Cheshire East Council.  
 
During the visit, we requested to view CCTV footage and we were informed the CCTV system 
was not working due to the bar being moved and the CCTV having not been connected back 
up. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind you, there are conditions on the premises 
licence for the Swish Lounge related to CCTV namely: 
 

• A CCTV system shall be in operation at all times licensable activities are taking 
place at the Premises. 
 

• Recorded CCTV images will be maintained and stored for a period of twenty-eight 
days. 

 
Therefore, by undertaking Licensable Activities in breach of the conditions detailed on the 
Premises Licence, you have been committing offences under the Licensing Act 2003 for 
which upon successful prosecution you may be liable for an unlimited fine or subject to 
imprisonment for six months, or both. 
 
This is the second time in less than 12 months, the CCTV system at the premises has been 
found NOT to be compliant with the conditions on the premises licence and you are therefore 
being issued with a FORMAL WARNING regarding breaches of the licence. 
 
In addition, an application to vary the Premises Licence is required to be submitted as a 
matter of urgency to reflect the change in the layout of the premises. 
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If you wish to discuss or need any clarification on the above, please do not hesitate to contact 
me directly. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Tracey Billington 
Licensing Enforcement Officer 
 
 




